HO’OPONO

Business Enterprise Program

Services for the Blind Branch

Division of Vocational Rehabilitation

State of Hawaii Department of Human Services

1901 Bachelot Street, Honolulu, HI  96817

Phone:  808-586-5283

Fax:  808-586-4143

M I N U T E S

ANNUAL STATEWIDE TRAINING AND MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
    Thursday, June 25, 2020
PLACE:
Via Skype or Call-in
PRESENT:

1. ​Members:  Evelyn Ah San, Kyle Aihara, Dane Alani, Dyllon Asami, Ted Chinn, Joel Cho, Ron Flormata, Ivy Galariada, Liza Galiza, Wilmer Galiza, Walter Ishikawa, Byron Jitchaku, Kenneth Johnson, Steve Kim, Mike Miyashiro, Doug Moises, Lespaul Naki, Rhani Naki, Norman Ota, Lyn Pasak, Don Patterson, Virgil Stinnett, Wanda Takaesu, Brian Tamashiro, Martha Vo (Trainee), and Stan Young
2. Ho'opono:  VRA Maureen Bates SBA Lea Dias, BEP Manager Kathleen Fujimoto, VFS Bruce Chin and Tad Matsuno, and BEP Secretary MJ Andres
3. Guests:  DAG Lori Wada, and Guest Speakers Dan Tyson and Nicky Gacos
CALL TO ORDER:

Noting the presence of a quorum, Stan called the meeting to order at 2:03 p.m.

TRAINING PROGRAM:

1. Dan Tyson, Volunteer Mentor at SCORE Hawaii:  Gave a presentation on crisis management and tips on how to survive and prosper in these times of pandemic.
2. Nicky Gacos, President of the National Association of Blind Merchants (NABM): “The things that divide us should never be greater than the things that unite us.”  He emphasized the importance to work together as blind vendors with state agencies.  He provided updates in the Randolph Sheppard program, the effects of COVID nationwide and encouraged blind vendors to take opportunities for trainings to stay ready.
PROGRAM REPORT:

Kat thanked DHS and VR administration for providing PPE supplies for all the blind vendors which were recently distributed.  She also thanked VRA for supporting program by funding a $210 thousand BCI contract payment and $100 thousand in attorney fees which allowed program to issue the $2 thousand medical supplement to all licensed blind vendors.
Tad reported that they have been working with blind vendors one-on-one to address traffic, inventory, routine cleaning and sanitation, and reminded everyone to review weekly and follow guidelines that program has been sending out.
Bruce reported he wants to set up another Task Force meeting and get with blind vendors who are currently open and making income so they can share information to help other blind vendors with reopening their facilities.  He encouraged them to get the mentorship provided by SCORE and reminded them also to review the checklists and information that program sends out regularly.

VOTE ON BENEFITS FOR STATE FISCAL YEAR 2021:
Stan noted that the committee approved the recommendation of $7,000 for medical which is to be disbursed at the beginning of the fiscal year, and $5,000 for retirement at the end of the fiscal year. on moved to accept the disbursement of $7,000 for medical and $5,000 for retirement.  Ivy moved to approve the benefit package of $7,000 for medical and $5,000 for retirement.  Don seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business to discuss and hearing no objections, Steve moved to adjourn the meeting.  Ivy seconded and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 3:35 p.m.

Respectfully submitted:
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